
Select one of the options, and make
changes, as required (for example, trace
points can be edited, renamed, switched
off or deleted).

COMPASS VIEW
Compass view is recommended while
driving off-road. Select the map screen
and then the compass view icon at the top
of the screen.

The compass can be viewed as ‘north is
up’ or ‘vehicle is up’.

North is up

• The compass North pointer will always
be at the top.

• The vehicle's position arrow, in the
centre, will point in the current
direction of travel.

• The coloured icon on the edge of the
compass is the direction to the next
waypoint or destination. It will always
stay in that position.

Vehicle is up

• The vehicle's position arrow, in the
centre, will always point up.

• The compass will rotate as the
vehicle's direction changes. The
current direction of travel is shown at
the top.

• The coloured icon on the edge of the
compass will move with the compass.

ORDNANCE SURVEY DATA
Please read this agreement carefully
before using the Navigation system.

This is a licence agreement to use the
Ordnance Survey (OS) Code-Point data
incorporated in the Navigation system. By
using this Code-Point data, you accept
and agree to all of the terms and
conditions below.

OWNERSHIP
The OS Code-Point data is licensed by
Ordnance Survey with permission of Her
Majesty’s Stationery Office. © Crown
Copyright. All rights reserved.

LICENCE GRANT
OS grants you a non-exclusive licence to
use your copy of the OS Code-Point data
for your personal use solely as part of the
Navigation System. You may transfer the
licence to a subsequent purchaser of the
vehicle with which the Navigation System
is supplied, provided that the purchaser
agrees to abide by each of the terms of
this licence.

LICENCE TERMS
These licence terms are governed by
English Law and are subject to the
exclusive jurisdiction of the English courts.
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